
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 18, 2021

Honey Donegan
330 Morgan Road
Quechee, Vermont 05059

Dear Honey Donegan:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your views on the 
1099 tax form mistake. 

I share your concerns on _______.  We must ensure that all Vermonters are able to file their 
income taxes in a timely manner.

As the Lt. Governor does not have a direct role in the legislative process/______, I have passed 
your concern's on to _____(committee chairs/elected rep’s/agency/ect.)___. 

Thank you again for sharing your views on the proposed solution for the 1099 mistake. I am 
deeply committed to elevating the voices of Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to 
contact my office again. I look forward to seeing you in your community soon.

Wishing you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 



Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray

Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

How wonderful to write to a woman in charge!
 
RE:  Common Sense of just sending out correct Vt Dept of Labor 1099 ASAP.  Mark it as â€œCORRECT 
INFORMATIONâ€ or something indicating it is the correct form to use.  Iâ€™m not upset that a 
mistake was made, but the â€œfixâ€ is illogical.  Delaying tax filing does not benefit our State or 
ourselves.  Expecting each person will mail things back/forth is too optimistic.
 
Since I could not locate an email address to the DoL, I hope you can help.  It would be so nice if one of 
your first great decisions is to help the DoL and Vermonters by moving this along.  Thank you.

 We must work to build a more equitable Vermont. 
 Vermont’s small business are the backbone of our communities. 
 We must contain soaring healthcare costs in Vermont. Healthcare is a human right
 We must contain the housing crisis. Housing is a human right.
 Broadband is the electricity of our time, we must ensure access for all Vermonters. 
 Covid has laid everything bare we cannot go back, we must go forward and work to 

recover stronger from this pandemic. Addressing _____ is a top priority 



 Caring for Vermonters from infants to elders is critical to the economic wellbeing of 
Vermont families.


